TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP

ANTRIM COUNTY, MICHIGAN

MINUTES OF JANUARY 3, 2008

ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS

TOWNSHIP HALL, EASTPORT, MICHIGAN

Present:  Keelan, Colvin, Martel, Houghton and Hein

Absent:  None

Alternates:  Barr present, Nothoff absent

Audience:  One

1. Meeting was convened at 7 PM.

2. The motion by Houghton to approve the minutes of October 24, 2007 as drafted was seconded and passed 5-0.

3. Election of Officers.  Before the election began, Martel commented that he has been told he wears too many hats, being on the Township Board, the ZBA and the County Planning Commission.  He asked if the board agreed.  The board’s reply was no, if there is no conflict of interest.  If there were a conflict, he could either recuse himself or temporarily be replaced by one of the alternates.  If he has time for all the meetings then the board has no problem. 
Motion by Colvin to elect Keelan as Chair is seconded and passed 5-0.

Motion by Martel to elect Houghton as Secretary is seconded and passed 5-0.

Motion by Keelan to elect Colvin as Vice Chair is seconded and passed 5-0.

4. A-Ga-Ming.  Keelan stated that the Township Board would like this issue to continue to be tabled while the Planning Commission is working on possible amendments to the Zoning Ordinance.  The motion by Houghton to remove from table is seconded and passed 5-0.  The motion by Colvin to retable the A-Ga-Ming decision until the quarterly meeting in April is seconded and passed 5-0.

5. Misc. Administrative Matters.  It is mentioned there will be three ZBA members and one alternate absent in the month of February.  It would be possible for the ZBA to meet for an appeal with two members and one alternate for a quorum.  However, the Board feels that under those circumstances, Mr. Briggs should inform the appellant that a three member quorum is present and a unanimous vote would be necessary to approve the appeal.  If defeated, the appellant would not be able to resubmit that appeal.

Mr. Houghton reports that the first Zoning Variance Inspection report has been returned by Mr. Briggs, which states that all terms and conditions of the variance have been complied with.  The report will be appropriately filed.

Mr. Houghton also suggested that if an appeal where to come up in February, he would be happy to assist via telephone or email.  Mr. Martel volunteers to act as temporary secretary, if necessary.

6. Concerns of the Public.  From the audience, Mr. Leys comments regarding the A-Ga-Ming issue.  He states that it boils down to noise level.  If they had put it in a building rather then a tent, there wouldn’t be a problem.  He believes the Planning Commission needs to come up with a “noise ordinance”.

With no further business, the motion to adjourn at 7:43 PM is seconded and passed 5-0.

These minutes are respectfully submitted and are subject to approval at the next regularly scheduled meeting.

Kathy S. Windiate

Recording Secretary

